
 TERM 4 2013 – WEEK 3 

 

 

Executive Staffing  
 
Principal: 
Ms Kelly Jesser 
 
Assistant Principal:             
Mrs Donna-lee Horsburgh 
 
Head Teacher Secondary 
Studies: 
Miss Natasha Shankelton 
 
 
Parents & Citizen’s 
Association 
 
President: 
Mr Brendan Williams 
 
Secretary: 
Vacant 
 
Treasurer                                          
Vacant 
 
Tullamore Central School is a 
Positive Behaviour for Learning 
School. At Tullamore Central  
School we are: 
 
RESPECTFUL 
RESPONSIBLE 
COOPERATIVE 
HONEST 

 

. 

             
[Type a quote from the document or the summary of an interesting point. You can position the text box 
anywhere in the document. Use the 
Drawing Tools tab to change the formatting 
of the pull quote text box.]                 
 
 
 
 

 
` 

 
 
 
 

                                                          

 

 
 

 

 
    
                         
 
 
 

                           
 
     
 
 
 
                                                                                                                                 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

TULLAMORE CENTRAL WEEKLY 
Tullamore Central School 

Hinkler Street Tullamore NSW 2874 
Phone: (02) 68925005 Fax: (02) 68925109  
Email: tullamore-c.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

 In this issue: 

       Principal’s Report          Pg. 2 

Primary News                  Pg. 2 

Secondary News             Pg. 4 

      Community News           Pg. 6 
 
                                    
  
                          
                                  
                                  
 
        
        

TUESDAY 27th JULY 2021 – TERM 3: WEEK 3 2021 

 

OUR SCHOOL IS AN ALLERGY AWARE COMMUNITY 

CONGRATULATIONS TERM 3 WEEKS 1 and 2 AWARD WINNERS 

                             
CLEVER MATHEMATICIANS FROM YEAR 3/4 
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PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 

 

We have been very spoilt with the lovely sunshine 

this week; it certainly puts a skip in our step at 

school. I am very impressed with the number of 

students wearing full school uniform at all times, 

this is very close to 100%. Please contact the front 

office if we can assist with the purchase of uniform 

items.  

 

Term 3 is now well and truly underway and we are 

looking forward to our NAIDOC celebrations next 

week. Classes have been working hard to prepare 

items to share at our Years K-12 NAIDOC 

Assembly. We look forward to sharing these with 

you through our Week 5 Newsletter and via our 

school’s Facebook page.  

 

Parent / Teacher Meetings  

In the coming weeks, our 

families will be provided 

with available times for 

Parent/Teacher tele-meetings 

with your child’s classroom 

teacher. This will be an 

opportunity for your child’s 

teacher to share work 

samples with you via email 

and outline your child’s 

growth in their learning.  

 

Research clearly indicates that parent involvement 

and engagement in their child’s learning has a 

profound and lasting impact on their academic 

success. I strongly encourage our families to 

arrange a time to speak with your child’s teacher.  

 

Breaky Bar Relocation  

We have recently made the decision to relocate our 

much-loved Breaky Bar to the Food Technology 

room for enhanced ease of access and hygiene. Our 

wonderful School Learning Support Officers 

(SLSOs) will be preparing this for us each morning 

and serving this to students. We look forward to 

continuing to provide this very worthwhile service 

to our families.  

 

Casual Staff   

From time to time our regular teachers will need to 

be replaced due to either planned or unplanned 

absence. Classes will be taught by casual staff when 

this occurs, who will ensure that normal teaching 

and learning programs and expectations are 

maintained. We thank you for your anticipated 

understanding.  

 

Student Safety  

Student safety is a core priority in every NSW 

Public School and our collective duty of care as a 

staff is something that we take very seriously at 

Tullamore Central School. Subsequently, we have 

recently advised our Senior students that they will 

no longer be able to leave school grounds during 

recess due to identified concerns relating to child 

protection whilst students are unsupervised. In 

recognising that this change would inevitably cause 

some disappointment, we have asked Secondary to 

think creatively about possible alternatives that we 

could implement at school. 

 

A friendly reminder that our school day commences 

at 8:30am. Please ensure students do not arrive 

before this time as supervision is not provided until 

teachers are on playground duty at 8:30am.  

 

Attendance Matters  

A reminder that it is a legal requirement for students 

to be at school unless they are unwell. In the event 

that families need to be away, it is a requirement of 

the Department of Education that this is discussed 

with the Principal and the appropriate leave is 

granted prior to the leave commencing.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Office staff will contact families if a student is 

absent for three consecutive days to request an 

explanation for the absence. A written explanation 

is then required to be provided to the school within 

seven days of the absence. Please don’t hesitate to 

contact the front office for further information if 

required.  

 

Wishing you all a lovely week ahead.  

 

Warm regards,  

 

Ms Jesser           
PrincipalCo 
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Congratulations to all our award winners 

Primary and Secondary 

Term 3 

Week 2 

Being prepared for learning 

K/1/2   - Isabel Barwick 

3/4       - Jim Aveyard Week 1, Bayden Williams       

              Week 2 

5/6       - Ellie Williams Week 1, Maya Williams     

              Week 2     

7/8       - Bella Male 

9/10     - Ava Curr 

11/12   - Amber Martin 

 

 

K/1/2 News 

Students have been working hard over the past 

week. I have been impressed with the class’ efforts 

to improve the neatness of their bookwork and 

engage with peers in discussions about their 

learning, well done. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Homework 

Kinder Sound and sight words, readers and 

sound/maths worksheets.  

Year 1/2  Spelling (igh/ou/ow) lists, readers and 

maths unit 

 

Library borrowing is on Thursday with Mrs 

Lindsay. Please return readers each day and all 

spelling and maths work is due on Friday.  

 

I am currently in the process of organising our class 

excursion, when finalised an itinerary and note will 

be sent home.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Have a positive week. 

 

Donna-lee Horsburgh 

K/1/2 Classroom Teacher 

 

3/4 News 

Week 2 done and dusted! It has been a jam-packed 

week in the 3/4 classroom this past week. Students 

have been enjoying fitness in the mornings and 

doing dance on a Monday afternoon. Students have 

also been working extremely hard in mathematics 

using hands-on materials to identify place value of 

numbers. 
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Homework  

Please make sure you look at the Google Classroom 

for the student’s homework or if they want a 

physical copy. This term homework tasks include 

spelling and times tables each night, reading each 

night and Mathletics.  

 

Have a fabulous week. 

 

Kaitlin Harris 

3/4 Classroom Teacher 

 

5/6 News 

Please remember to hand in your District Athletics 

notes as soon as possible so we can make transport 

arrangements.  

 

Homework 

Please check the Google Classroom each week and 

submit your homework on Thursday night. 

 

Have a fabulous week cheering on our Aussie 

Olympians! 

 

Carmel Laing 

5/6 Classroom Teacher 

 

SECONDARY NEWS 

 

Welcome to back to Week 3.  

 

Focus on Writing 

Each week during our Work Education, students 

will be continuing to complete their learning logs of 

their subjects. They will also be completing a 

structured writing task each week. In week 2, 

students were asked to write a persuasive piece 

about their dream holiday, with this week students 

were asked to write a short narrative about how they 

would of coped in a particular historical period. In 

week 4 we will be moving on to structured writing 

using the ALARM matrix to write an explanation. 

Students are encouraged to use opportunities to 

improve their writing in all KLA areas as this is a 

very important skill. As part of this focus on 

writing, secondary staff will be analysing student 

scripts and examining methods of teaching writing 

in a KLA context. 

 

Senior Jerseys 

Students in Years 10 – 12 have put their orders in 

for the Jerseys and these will be ordered once all 

those that have ordered have paid. The total cost for 

a Jersey is $65.00. Thank you to those students that 

have paid already. If you can please ensure that 

your money is in by the end of Week 3 it would be 

appreciated. 

 

Upcoming Western Access Program Excursions 

and Assessment Days 

There are a series of WAP Excursions that are 

coming up during this term: 

 

• Week 3 – Study Week – Students have 

received permission notes last week. Please 

ensure that notes are returned as soon as 

possible. 

• Aurora College Trial HSC Exams – Week 4 

and 5 

• WAP Trial HSC Exams – Week 5 and 6 

 

Staffing Changes and Farewell 

This week we farewell Mrs Hinchley. Mrs Hinchley 

is heading off onto maternity leave. We thank Mrs 

Hinchley for all her efforts over the last 10 years 

and wish her all the best with the birth of her baby 

and we look forward to some visits later in the term.  

 

As a result, we have some staffing changes. Stage 4 

Technology will now be taken by Miss Shankelton 

and the Food Technology, Hospitality CoTeaching 

and Design and Technology will now be taken by 

Mrs Janelle Goodsell. Stage 5 Timber will complete 

their portfolios with Miss Shankelton and Mr Steve 

Garriock will be completing the timber practicals 

with our students during their double periods each 

week. 

 

Natasha Shankelton 

Head Teacher Secondary Studies 

 

AGRICULTURE IN ACTION 

 

WANTED – Egg Cartons 

Tully’s Cackleberries are back on the menu with 

our girls laying like crazy after their pre-winter 

moult. Eggs are available for $4.00 a dozen. Please 

phone through your orders to the front office and 

our wonderful Chook club and Agriculture students 

will arrange for packing.  

 

As a result of our increased production we are also 

running short of egg cartons. If you have any 

cartons laying around at home, we would love to 

take them off your hands! 
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IMPORTANT - Cattle Show Team Training  

With COVID restrictions currently impacting all 

August shows and likely our shows in September, 

we will have a small recess with show team training 

until spring arrives and the weather is warmer and 

not so wet – Mother Nature keeps foiling our best 

laid plans! Primary Industries students will continue 

to handle our cattle however as part of their 

practical lessons. 

 

Lunchtime Chook Club 

Lunchtime chook club will start on Tuesday Week 

2 Lunchtime from 1:30pm – 2:00pm each Tuesday. 

Students are asked to meet Miss Shankelton at the 

COLA near Mrs Laing’s room at 1:30pm. Again, 

these sessions are weather dependant. 

 

Natasha Shankelton 

Agriculture / Science Teacher 

 

SPORT 

 

PRIMARY 

 

District Athletics 

4th August  

Dubbo 

 

District Touch/Netball Gala Day 

27th August 

Warren 

 

Western Athletics 

3rd September 

Dubbo 

 

SECONDARY 

 

Western Athletics 

Postponed – Date TBA 

Dubbo 

 

District Athletics 

At this stage the district athletics will be going 

ahead as scheduled. Students who have qualified 

received a note for this last Friday. Please make 

sure these are signed and returned as soon as 

possible so transport can be arranged. In terms of 

Covid, there are going to be a few 

restrictions/changes to the normal way the day 

would run. Please be aware of the following: 

 

- Limit numbers to 2 adults per family. 

- Parents will not be allowed on the track. 

- All adults and students over the age of 12 

years MUST wear a mask at all times unless 

competing or eating. 

- Schools will be given designated areas and 

must stay seated unless competing, using the 

toilets or going to the canteen. 

- All adults MUST QR code into the venue 

and add ALL competitors they transported 

to the carnival. 

 

 

The Library continues to be popular with students at 

lunchtimes on cold and wet days. Students are 

enjoying reading, drawing and colouring as well as 

playing with the new Lego/games and spending 

time on the computers. Students are welcome to 

return and borrow books during this time. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A few reminders 

* The library is open at lunch on Mondays, 

Tuesdays, Wednesdays and Thursdays. 

* Please bring a library bag when you borrow to 

help protect the books from being damaged. 

* If you know a book has been lost or damaged, 

please let us know so we can arrange to replace it. 

* The library is a drink and food free zone.  

 

Have a great week ☺       

 

Belinda Lindsay  
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KEY: 

- School Events             - Primary Assemblies           - Sporting Events 

 

        - Community Events                        - Tully’s Tucker                     

 

TULLAMORE CENTRAL SCHOOL 

 

Term 3 2021 

 

Week Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

3 26/07 

 

27/07 28/07 

WAP Study day 

@ Tottenham 

29/07 

WAP Study Day 

@ Peak Hill 

30/07 

WAP Study Day 

@ Trundle 

4 02/08 

WAP Study Day 

@ Tullamore 

03/08 

WAP Study Day 

@ Yeoval 

04/08 

Primary District 

Athletics @ 

Dubbo  

05/08 

Aurora College 

Trial Exams 

commence 

06/08 

5 09/08 

Trial HSC Begins 

10/08 11/08 

 

12/08  

6 16/08 17/08 18/08 

 

19/08 20/08 

7 23/08 24/08 25/08 26/08 27/08 

Primary District 

Touch/Netball 

Gala Day @ 

Warren 

8 30/08 

Yrs 9-10----------- 

Students Work 

Experience 

POSTPONED 

UNTIL TERM 4 

31/08 

-------------------- 

 

 

01/09 

--------------------- 

02/09 

-------------------- 

03/09 

---------------→ 

Primary 

Western 

Athletics @ 

Dubbo 

 9 06/09 

Preliminary Exit 

Exams------------ 

07/09 

 

--------------------- 

08/09 

 

--------------------- 

09/09 

 

--------------------- 

10/09 

 

----------------→ 

10 13/09 

Preliminary Exit 

Exams------------  

14/09 

 

--------------------- 

15/09 

 

--------------------- 

16/09 

 

--------------------- 

17/09 

 

---------------→ 

Last Day Term 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

My Golf commenced Friday 17th July 2021.  

 

Time: 4:00pm to 5:00pm 

 

This year in addition to the games will be a mini 

course set up. 

 

Looking forward to seeing you all. 

 

Matt Randall 

0428 642 474 
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